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General Meeting Minutes
Monday, April 1, 2013
EPX Center 1729 S. 11th St, Philadelphia, PA
Board Members Present:


Joseph F. Marino, Board Co-Chair

Darren Fava, Board Co-Chair

Chris Cozine, Recording Secretary 
Erik Berger, At-Large Board Member
Millie Ruffino, At-Large Board Member

David Goldfarb, Zoning

Matt Simone, Beautification/Environment Chair

Shawn Doyle, At-Large Board Member

Board Members Absent:

Anna Reed, Outreach & Events Chair 

Lindy Backues, Public Safety Chair 
Beth Dougherty, Grants/Finance Chair

Linda Harris, At-Large Board Member

Melody Damis, At-Large Board Member
Roger Bruno, Treasurer

Lee Tharps, Corresponding Secretary

Call to Order:

Joseph Marino, 7:05 p.m.
April 2013 GM Agenda Approval

Waived. The Meeting Agenda could not be distributed to the assembly.
February 2013 GM Meeting Minutes Approval
Mr. Marino asked for a motion to approve the February 2013 General Meeting Minutes. Motion approved by Darren Fava; Seconded by Dave Goldfarb; motion carried unanimously.
Officer Reports:

Co-Chair Report - Joseph F. Marino  

In addition to routine operation functions of EPX, such as web page updates, check-signing, and regular meetings with Co-Chair Darren Fava, MR. Marino reported on the following topics:

· Meeting scheduled with Senator Farnese second week of April (first quarter) re: SEPTA Art Installation final push!

· Approached Councilman Johnson regarding small portion of EPX in his district.

· More discussions with Corresponding Secretary, Lee Tharps, re: presenters.

· Multiple meetings and emails with civic leaders to close the gap for "no civic zone!"

· Moderated AVI presentation for CSPCAA on March 26th.

· Started "Baskets for Bowling event" collection!

· Secured N/G grounds for EPX Beautification project.

· Lunch with Councilman Squilla on Wednesday March 5th re: more PAF funds for RCO costs. 

· Approved drafts of all officers and committee chairs updated protocols. 

· Outreach to Carys Davies of United Communities at Houston House re: LGBT youth.
Co-Chair Report - Darren Fava    

In addition to routine operation functions of EPX, Mr. Fava reported on the following:

· Assisted JFM at AVI Presentation last Tuesday

· Attended PARC meeting 

· Announced PARC shopper survey and distributed return cards

· Attended Passayunk Square Civics’ Art Event

Recording Secretary – Chris Cozine

· Assisted JFM at AVI Presentation last Tuesday
· Announced new member

Correspondingding Secretary – Lee Tharps
· No report.
Treasurer's Report – Millie Ruffino 
MS. Ruffino reported the EPX account balances in Mr. Bruno’s absence.
· BALANCES:
· GRANT: $11,516.10

· OPERATING: $4,033.59

Committee Reports
Beautification Committee – Matt Simone
· Mr. Simone announced upcoming events: 

· 4/13 will be the joint civic S. Philly Cleanup

· Cleanup will be performed down 9th street.

· 4/20 will be the Annual tree planting

· Event will be combined with Passayunk SQ.

· Will work on Southwark School Trees.

· Mr. Simone reminded attendees of the tree planting application deadline.

· Expanded on Mr. Marino’s announcement of community garden.

· Next community garden meeting 4/11/2013 at  7pm.

· The garden needs fence & a water source; asked for help.

· Will discuss membership guidelines for garden. 
Education Committee - Beth Dougherty
Ms. Dougherty’s report was read by Mr. Fava:

· Ms. Dougherty and Trish Downey attended a meeting of  school support groups in the city sponsored by PhillyCORE leaders to share successes and best practices. 
· Ms. Dougherty, Kate Clark, and Lauren Ferri attended a meeting a Southwark hosted by Megan Rosenback of the Bicycle Coalition of Greater Philadelphia to inform Southwark parents about a new program being offered at the school by the Safe Routes to School Program.  
· Southwark, and several other schools will receive a combined $10,000 grant to implement walking school bus programs at each school and to purchase supporting materials and safety equipment. 

· Becky Toner attended an event sponsored by the Child's Elementary community support group, which was largely a discussion of charter vs. public schools. 

· The current Southwark principal will be retiring at the end of this school year, and the Education Committee is trying very hard to get a seat on the selection committee.  

· The committee is in the final push to raise money to buy supplies for Southwark teachers.
Public Safety & Town Watch – Lindy Backues

· No report
Outreach & Events – Anna Reed
· Ms. Reed announced the next Game Night; 8pm Wednesday, May 15th at EPX Center.
Zoning and Planning – Dave Goldfarb
Mr. Goldfarb reported on the following:
· Regular letters to ZBA and council for past meetings; regular posting of flyers; regular meeting. 

· Spoke with Alan Greenberger about future of Bok school and EPX’s desire to get into the process early for the zoning/planning of that site

· Spoke with various civics, reporters, etc. about RCO bill

· Spoke with Councilwoman Blackwell’s office about RCO bill, in an attempt to schedule meeting with her.

· Spoke to BID about concerns about entranceway at Sophia

· Reported illegal ATM at 1209 Mifflin Street, reported un-permitted construction at 1015-1017 Mifflin Street.

· Checked on 2000 S 10th Street sign progress: they are being held up by the need for a plan for the sign. Will check back with them.

· Coordinated with Margaret Kalalian regarding EPX’s involvement in the Cross-Town Coallition’s research/response to AVI. Attended CTC meeting. Requested check from zoning budget for $150 for CTC.
At-Large Board Member Reports
Mr. Berger announced a new EPX website is being developed.
Old Business 

The following items were discussed:
· Actual Value Initiative (AVI) Presentation 
· Tuesday, March 26th, 2013 at 7:00pm 

· The event was held at the St. Neumann-Goretti High School Auditorium
· Councilman Mark Squilla, BRT, OPA reps were in attendance

Order of the Day:  Michelle Rumbaugh, Relay for Life South Philadelphia
· Ms. Rumbaugh gave a brief presentation about the relay walking event to raise money for cancer research. 
· The event will be held on Saturday May 18th, from 10am to 10pm at Marconi Plaza. 
· Ms. Rumbaugh petitioned for volunteers. 
New Business:
· Bowling Event

· Friday June 14th 7pm, at St. Monica’s Bowling Alley

· Spring Clean-up Event

· Announced By Mr. Simone

· Tree Planting

· Announced By Mr. Simone
Announcements:
Mr. Marino reminded attendees about the PARC survey
Adjournment:

7: 56pm by Joseph Marino.
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